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September 12, 2022 
 
 
Sunny Becker 
Site Manager 
Toxic Cleanup Program, NWRO 
State Department of Ecology 
PO Box 330316, Shoreline, WA, 98133-9716 
 
RE: Bothell Paint & Decorating Facility Site 

   
Ms. Becker: 
 
Pursuant to Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology) letter dated August 15, 2022, the City does 
hereby accept its proposed path forward, with clarifications noted below, in reflection of having satisfactorily 
completed the Bothell Paint & Decorating Facility Site remedial actions required by Agreed Order No. DE 
15748: 
 

1) The City requests to terminate and remove the environmental covenant on the City Parcel 
0726059054 and 9457200072 (Parcel #3) of the Bothell Paint & Decorating Site (Instrument 
#20200513000355). 

2) The City agrees to keep the in place the Memorandum of Agreement (MOA), City of Bothell 
Contract #2277, with Ecology addressing contamination within right of ways. 

3) The City will decommission wells at the Site (BP-MW-2/2R, BPMW-6, BC-10, BC-11/BC-11R, 
and BPMW-1) per state regulations, including submitting a NOI (Notice of Intent) and required 
fees to Ecology’s Water Resources Program and following WAC 173-160-460. 

4) Ecology shall issue a letter on the status of Agreed Order No. DE 15748 to document that no 
further remedial action is required pursuant to that Agreed Order.  The City will continue to 
undertake actions necessary to control and monitor the remaining contamination within the right 
of ways pursuant to the MOA. 

When notified by Ecology, the City will pursue to completion the activities noted above and understands the 
Site will not be delisted due to remaining right of way contamination. For any further coordination regarding 
these matters, I may be contacted at 425.471.1837 or ryan.roberts@bothellwa.gov. 
 
 
 
Ryan Roberts 
Supervising Capital Project Engineer 
Public Works Department 
 
cc: Erin Leonhart, Public Works Director 


